
Minutes of Belnap Family Organization Conference Call 
April 27, 2011 

 
Online:  Jim Marriott, Raymond VanderDoes, Ben Reeves, Loanne Bartholomew, Lois Goodmanson, 
Candy Symonds, Pat Johnson 
Excused:  John Wiser, Audrey Hobson, Richard Belnap, Steven Belnap, Joy Belnap 
 
The conference call started at 7:30 p.m. on April 27, 2011, with President Jim Marriott as moderator. 
Agenda: 

1.  Finance update by Joy Belnap and read by Pat (Joy was unable to get online, but emailed the 
information to Pat earlier): 
Criers sold: 111 since the reunion.  We haven’t had any interest for a Crier for the last several 
months.  Donation from the Francis Marion Family.  I received a cashier’s check for $1,443.08.  
Darlene Hanson and Jeff Belnap came to my home and presented it to me.  Very generous! 
Bank balance to date:  $4,816.01. 
Update on Steven Belnap:  He is now at Rocky Mountain Health Care in Clearfield and slowly 
improving.  He still has a long way to go.   

2.  Donation by Francis Marion Belnap family branch:  Jeff Belnap from the Francis Marion Belnap 
Family Organization presented BFO with the balance of their account.  They are disbanding their 
organization and wanted the money to go towards research and genealogy of the Gilbert Belnap 
organization.   

3.  Report by Candy Symons about reunion in Lava Hot Springs:  Jim and Candy toured some of the 
potential building sites.  The community building is available to rent for $200.00 for the day.  
They reserved it for August 11, 2012.  The deposit of $75.00 is due in January 2012.  There is a 
pavilion and grassy area next to the building.  A tentative schedule of the reunion would be to 
start at 9:30 with registration.  Welcome and business at 10:00.  Classes from 10:30 to 12:30.  
Lunch.  Possibly another class from 1 to 2 and dismiss.   We want to leave time in the afternoon 
for those with families to enjoy the activities of Lava Hot Springs.  They can swim, float the river 
on tubes, tour the historic Chesterfield town, etc.  There are campgrounds, bed and breakfast 
places to rent if the families want to stay overnight.  Candy has several brochures with detailed 
information that we will make available to see the options.  We may want to offer a tour of 
Chesterfield town (about 15 miles from Lava) to see the historic pioneer village as part of the 
reunion. 

4. Ben Reeves reported that the policy of the church building in Lava is to reserve the building only 
to members of the ward.  Candy is a member of the ward and will check into getting the church 
building as it would be a superior site to the community building. 

5. Loanne Bartholomew will research ordering 100 ties for the reunion with the Belnap crest.  We 
decided on the silk woven tie.  They cost about $15.00 each.  Loanne will check with Brent for 
the crest design that would be printer ready.  Takes 6-8 weeks for standard shipping. 

6. Jim asked Pat to send out the updated officers/representatives list. 
Meeting dismissed at 8:15.   
Closing prayer:  Candy Symons 
Next conference call will be in July.   
 


